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Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

This week we held the Year 7 Respect day, which was delivered mostly by visitors from Daisy inclusive 
UK, a charity who work with disabled people and their families. After the day, the visitors sent us this 
lovely feedback about the day: “Just to let you know what an amazing day we had at Parklands 
yesterday. The students were receptive and behaved impeccably while supported by your staff. The 
feedback from the students was great and I hoped we helped break down barriers towards a more 
inclusive society. We used sport as the medium in which to highlight the skills and determination that 
disabled people need to achieve their goals.” Well done to all of Year 7!

Year 11 pupils have had admissions interviews with Wigan and Leigh College this week, and today they 
are taking part in mock interviews with a range of local employers. Year 11 have created CVs and have 
been practising their interview skills for the day. They have been very nervous, but they have performed 
really well.

Next week is the final week in school before the half term break. It is also the final dress rehearsals 
ready for the annual Dance Show, which takes place in the first week back after the February half term 
break. Tickets are available to buy on Scopay now; we look forward to seeing lots of you there to 
support the children. It’s always a really great show and I’m sure that this year will be no exception.

We have now run a system of progress Evenings being alternated between remote and in person 
events This was based on a parent and carer survey which we conducted just over 12 months ago. We 
are always happy to take feedback from parents and carers, and make adjustments where appropriate. 
We are seeking feedback now in order to plan for our Progress Evenings going forward. We will be 
sending a separate email with a survey for you to complete.

Regards,

Mrs. Batson
Headteacher
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Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7:  68 pupils to date
Year 8: 58 pupils to date
Year 9: 47 pupils to date
Year 10: 59 students to date
Year 11:  52 students to date
All: 284 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the 
previous week?

Year 7: 157 pupils
Year 8: 161 pupils
Year 9: 135 pupils

Year 10: 164 students
Year 11: 118 students

All: 735 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 
2.99 - 3?

      Year 7: 151 pupils
Year 8: 121 pupils
Year 9: 98 pupils

Year 10: 133 students
Year 11: 96 students

All:  599 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1k-GU3LcunlxP9NcUEqFCn_wsrdjmcKFQfC0SEejKW2g/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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Attendance
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This term, KS3 students are exploring the rich traditions and beliefs of the Abrahamic religions. To 
support their learning, here are some discussion questions you can explore with your child/children 
this week:

Year 7 – Judaism

● What are the main features of a synagogue?
● How do Orthodox and Reform synagogues differ?
● Why is the Torah important in Jewish worship?

Year 8 – Christianity

● What are the Gospels, and what do they reveal to Christians about Jesus?
● Are there any historical accounts of Jesus from non-Christian sources?
● How do different Christian denominations interpret Jesus' teachings?

Year 9 – Islam

● What was the early life of Prophet Muhammad (pbuh) like?
● How did Prophet Muhammad (pbuh) spread the message of Islam?
● What challenges did Prophet Muhammad (pbuh) face when spreading Islam?

Extra Challenge: Students in Years 8 and 9 are encouraged to test their knowledge by answering 
questions from the earlier year groups!

Year 10 University of Sheffield Visit

On Tuesday, a group of our Year 10 students had the fantastic opportunity to visit The University of 
Sheffield. They spent the day exploring the campus, learning about university life, and considering 
their future options. The visit was a great success, and we hope it has inspired them to think about 
higher education and opportunities such as the university’s summer school.
A huge thank you to the Outreach Team at The University of Sheffield for hosting us and giving our 
students such a valuable experience!
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Year 11

Next week is week 2 and the revision schedule looks like this…
Speak to your teachers for more information.

Science Autumn Cup Winners 

A fantastic response to the first edition of the science cup saw around 20 students battle it out on a 
test featuring some really challenging questions from each science discipline. All students received a 
certificate endorsed by Cambridge University. Pictured here with Miss Alston and Mr Galbraith are 3rd 
Place Muhammed D, 2nd place Raghad E and 1st place Mohamed H. Students will have the chance 
to compete for the cup again in the summer term. Well done all!
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Youth Voices Board

Lancashire County Council is setting up a Youth Voices Board for young people who have resettled in 
the UK from a different country. The group will meet up in person with Lancashire Youth Challenge 5 
times a year (plus the option to be involved in more projects) to share their views and help to plan 
events and activities for young people across the county. The meetings will also involve activities in 
arts, filmmaking and other fun sessions led by youth workers.

If you are interested, see Mrs Donohue for more information.

 مجلس مقاطعة لانكشایر یعتزم إنشاء "مجلس أصوات الشباب" للشباب الذین أعید توطینھم في المملكة المتحدة من دول أخرى. سیلتقي أعضاء
 المجموعة شخصیاً مع "تحدي شباب لانكشایر" خمس مرات في السنة (مع إمكانیة المشاركة في المزید من المشاریع) لمشاركة آرائھم والمساھمة
 في تخطیط الفعالیات والأنشطة للشباب في جمیع أنحاء المقاطعة. ستتضمن الاجتماعات أیضًا أنشطة في الفنون وصناعة الأفلام وجلسات ممتعة
.أخرى یقودھا العاملون في مجال الشباب

.إذا كنت مھتمًا، راجع السیدة دونوھیو للحصول على مزید من المعلومات

Ланкаширська окружна рада створює "Раду голосів молоді" для молодих людей, які були 
переміщені до Великобританії з інших країн. Група буде зустрічатися особисто з "Молодіжним 
викликом Ланкаширу" п’ять разів на рік (з можливістю брати участь у додаткових проектах), щоб 
поділитися своїми думками та допомогти у плануванні подій та заходів для молоді по всьому 
графству. Зустрічі також включатимуть активності в галузі мистецтва, кіновиробництва та інші 
цікаві сесії, які проводитимуть молодіжні працівники.

Якщо ви зацікавлені, зверніться до пані Доног'ю для отримання додаткової інформації.
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Vacancies

Click here for more details.

https://aspirationalfutures.face-ed.co.uk/Vacancies/Detail?campaignRef=SCH-AFM-0020&urlKey=8f2b5302-758d-4af1-8556-46137937c6fb


Careers

Click here for career news.

Lots of great opportunities in this week’s Career News. Apprenticeship vacancies, webinars, open 
events, work experience, conferences … it’s all inside!

For anyone interested in apprenticeships, there are some fantastic events going on at Alliance 
Learning in Horwich, Wigan & Leigh College and at Preston College. Have a look in Career News for 
dates/times and how to register. There will be employers at these events, looking for apprentices, so 
don’t miss out.
There will also be a re-scheduled assembly after half term with ASK Apprenticeships, explaining how 
to register and apply for vacancies.
Finally, don’t forget that the BAE Systems apprenticeship window closes on 28th February and the 
Leyland Trucks apprenticeship window closes on 2nd March, so get those applications in now.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/SPRING_25_Issue_4.pdf

